
Dear Parents/Carers,

Well Winter has finally sprung and we have been doing our best to stay dry and warm. The
breeze today feels like it is off the snow, and we have had our fair share of rain. This is
impacting the works on our football oval as it has continually been too wet to move heavy
machinery on to top dress and plant the seed. Fingers crossed it will dry out enough soon
so we can complete the last of the work. We need this done before Spring so that the
grass grows well and thickens up before we can start using it again. With Athletics being
the focus in P.E. for term 3, we really would prefer it was ready to go. We just can’t beat
Mother Nature.
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Be Safe Be Respectful Be A Learner

Congratulations Kylie Whitsed
A huge CONGRATULATIONS is extended to Mrs Kylie
Whitsed, our Kindergarten Teacher as she has been
nominated in the Early Childhood Teacher of The Year
2023 Victorian Early Years Awards. These awards
celebrate leadership, outstanding achievement,
exceptional dedication and innovation in improving
outcomes for young children and their families. This is a
great honour to be nominated, and we believe that Kylie
is an exceptional candidate to take out this highly
prestigious award in recognition of her commitment to
Early Years education for over 20 years. Kylie goes way
beyond the expectations of her role to ensure that all
families are connected with the correct services to
support their child to develop to their full potential. We
are very proud of the way Kylie operates our
Kindergarten with the support of her other wonderful
staff who make a terrific team. They provide extra
activities/experiences such as speech, cooking, music
and Play Therapy. We hope you are the worthy winner of
this award which will be announced later this year. 



Phil’s Famous Roasts 
We still have some spots left if you wish to bring in a roast meat to be cooked in the wood fired
oven next Tuesday, Wednesday or Thursday. Please phone your booking through to the front
office by next Monday. This is a wonderful service we are offering our families so please take up
the offer. Roast veggies and gravy will also be supplied. Pick up by 4pm that same day! Thank
you Phil, our grounds person, for doing the cooking – we look forward to enjoying a lovely roast
dinner from the wood fired oven (it has a special flavour you can’t beat).

Regards
Jocelyn Owen
Principal

Goodbye Mrs Fraser
It is with much sadness that we farewell Mrs Danielle
Fraser, one of our fabulous Education Support staff
who is re-locating to Melbourne. Danielle has had an
extensive long term relationship with Wodonga West,
firstly as a very engaged parent when her children
attended the school, and then working here recently.
Danielle has been a very positive and energetic worker
whom has contributed tirelessly to build the
capabilities of our students. She adores the students,
has the patience of a saint, and builds very positive
relationships with them and the wider school
community. We would all like to say THANK YOU for all
that you have achieved and we will miss you. We wish
you all the best with the next adventure in your life and
working in Melbourne. Stay in touch!

Reporting To Parents
Student Reports went out on Compass (Wednesday). Reporting to Parents will occur Thursday
evening (4pm-6pm) or on Friday (Pupil Free Day). Please ensure you are on time for your
appointments and that you do not go over the 15 minutes to ensure everyone stays on time
across the school.
If for any reason you cannot make your interview time please inform the office and we will
allocate another time. We expect ALL parents / Carers to engage in these interviews and to
read student reports beforehand. Thank you to our teaching staff for all their hard work and
countless hours that goes into such a big task.

End of Term 2
The last day of school is Friday 23rd June and we break up at 2.30 pm. School comes back on
Monday 10th July. Have a wonderful break everyone and get plenty of rest ready for a busy term
3. Stay safe.

    16 Jun         Student led conferences 
                         (Pupil Free Day) 
 
    21 Jun         Kinder Closed - staff 
                         PPD day

    22 Jun         Kinder - Last day of Term 2
                         early finish 3pm

    23 Jun         Last day of Term 2, 
                         early finish 2.30pm
      

Important Dates





What if I don’t feel like I can talk to
anyone at my school

What will happen if I tell an adult at the
school that I feel unsafe, or that I think
my friend is unsafe?

 Adults at your school must listen to your

concerns and help. 
In some cases the adult at school may need to 
tell another adult about your concerns so that 
you, or the person you know can be protected. 
Adults at your school can provide you with

support and make sure you don’t have to deal

with this alone. 

 If you don’t feel like you can talk to an adult at

your school, you can talk to your parent or carer.
 If you don’t feel like you can talk to your parent 
or carer, you can talk to another adult within your 
family. This may be an aunt, uncle, a step-parent, 
or a grandparent. 
If you don’t feel like you can talk to any of these 
adults, you should still try and find an adult that 
you can trust, and that you can to talk to. 
You don’t need to deal with things on your own. 

There are many people who can help
you. Here are some other suggestions: 

 visit eHeadspace (which provides an online and a

9am-1am telephone support service)

www.eheadspace.org.au or 1800 650 850.
 call KidsHelp Line on 1800 55 1800 or visit www.
kidshelpline.com.au for 24 hour support)
 call or visit your local police station or call 000.

2PROTECT Identifying and Responding to Student Sexual Offending DET 2016©



SAKG

Students in 56T had a lot of fun making pasta from scratch in the kitchen today!

SAKG NEWS



2 cups rolled oats
3/4 cup dried cranberries
3/4 cup choc chips
4 tablespoons of peanut butter
1 tablespoon of maple syrup or honey

1 packet of fresh lasagne sheets
1 large packet of baby spinach
350g of ricotta
1 jar of pasta sauce
1 tablespoon of garlic
grated cheese of your choice
salt and pepper

Quick and Easy Protein Balls

Spinach and Ricotta Lasagne

Add all ingredients to a food processor and mix well. Add more
peanut butter if required to bring all ingredients into balls. Roll
into balls and store in an air tight container in the fridge.

Combine spinach, ricotta, garlic and salt and pepper in a mixing bowl. In
a large baking dish place a layer of pasta sauce, add a layer of the ricotta
mix then a layer of lasagna sheets. Continue the layers until all
ingredients are used and finish with a lasagne layer. 

Add cheese to the top, cover with foil and bake in a moderate oven (180
degrees for 25 minutes). Remove the foil and then bake for a further 15
minutes or until the lasagne sheets are cooked through. Serve warm.

RECIPIES FROM SAKG



Kinder
News In the Kindergarten

The NAIDOC Week 2023 theme is ‘For Our Elders’. The
NAIDOC Week 2023 theme was chosen to reflect the
important role that elders play in the lives of Indigenous
Australians. NAIDOC week is observed in the second
week of the school holidays between Sunday, July 2nd
through to Sunday, July 9th, 2023. To help celebrate
NAIDOC week the kindergarten children have participated
in a colouring in competition with the winner being
announced next week. 

KINDER CLOSED – Wednesday 21st June - Educators will be attending a professional
development training session on this day.
Last day of Term 2 - Thursday 22nd June 3:00pm Finish




The children have been busy experimenting with scissors
and learning how to cut on lines and we have been
exploring colour in our craft and playing with coloured
noodles. The child’s building skills are continuing to
improve and they are becoming more confident to build
bigger creations. They are starting to express more of
their ideas in what they are building and they are giving
more detailed descriptions



Wellbeing
Report

please see Mrs Potter

If you require a FREE breakfast pack,

Plastic Bottle Caps
This year at Wodonga West we would like to
run some fun lunch time activities. Please help
us raise some funds for these activities by
collecting plastic bottle caps. There will be a
box set up in Mrs Potter's office where all
bottle cap donations can be dropped off. 

Get Active Kids Voucher Program

Aged 0 to 18 years
a resident in Victoria
named on a valid Health Care Card or Pensioner Concession Card and Medicare
Card.

In Victoria eligible families are able to apply for a voucher of up to $200 to go towards
the costs of their children playing a sport. 

To be eligible your child must be:

Visit the website www.getactive.vic.gov.au for more information.



District Cross Country
Well the weather was in our favour for Division Cross Country last Friday as we headed
down to Willow Park with 24 students. All Wodonga schools were in attendance and
local schools within certain distances, each year level saw between 150-200
competitors. The students are to be commended not just for their on field efforts, but
their behaviours that represented our school with the BE Safe, Be Respectful attitude.
Well done!

SPORT SPORT NEWS





The Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge is now open.



The Challenge is open to all Victorian children from birth to Year 10 in recognition of the
importance of reading for literacy development. It is not a competition; but a personal

challenge for children to read a set number of books by 8 September 2023.
Children from Prep to Year 2 are encouraged to read or ‘experience’ 30 books with their

parents and teachers. 
Children from Year 3 to Year 6 are challenged to read 15 books.



All children who meet the Challenge will receive a certificate of achievement signed by the

Victorian Premier and former Premiers.

All students will be given a unique
username and passcode next week.



To log on to the Premier’s reading

challenge:



· Click on this URL:
https://vprc.eduweb.vic.gov.au/home

· Click Sign In under School coordinator or
student
 
Click on the VRPC login.
·Fill out your child’s log in details
· Log any books that your child reads.

If you have any further questions, 
please see Mrs Brear







ENROLMENTS OPEN
KINDERGARTEN
3 and 4 year old kinder
enrolments now open for 2024

2024

For tours and booking enquiries

(02) 6024 1188

www.wodongawestps.vic.edu.au















After Dark is back for the ultimate end-of-term party to kick off the school
holidays!



From 7-10 pm, the lights go down, and the music starts pumping for 3 hours

of uninterrupted freestyle fun. 



The live DJ & BOUNCE Hosts will make it a great night for everyone with
dance parties, games and prizes to be won. 

This is the perfect event for school-aged kids and teens to celebrate the end
of term, 

book your friends in for a night of awesomeness and come party at BOUNCE.
 Grab your tickets today and join us at your local BOUNCE venue!



 For more information about After Dark click here
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https://www.bounceinc.com.au/after-dark



